

Campus News

Friday, January 25, 1974

FASHION MERCHANDISING

There will be a meeting of all Fashion Merchandising students who have not yet taken FM #2 (Internship). It will be held on Wednesday, Jan. 30, at 12 noon in F56. It is important that you attend to make plans for your summer or fall work period. Any students interested in working in Europe this summer may also apply.

Assistant Professor Dorothy Rogers

COLLEGE COUNCIL

There will be a meeting of the College Council at 12 noon on Wednesday, Jan. 30, in room F62.

HILLEL

There will be an important meeting in S12 on fonday, January 28 at 12 noon. All members please attend as we will be discussing new events for the coming year. Steve Bachner President

DRAMA CLUB

ATTENTION--Anyone interested in participating in this semester's production of "The Lottery" please attend this important meeting on Mon., January 28, at 7 p.m. in the Little Theater. If you can't attend, please contact Karen Grady, Box 450.

DOCTOR JAM BAND

Epsilon Tau Sigma invites all students to attend the BYOB tonight from 8:30 - 1:00 a.m. featuring our own Doctor Jam Band. Admission is only \$1.50. Come and join the fun!!

HOCKEY

If you're looking for some Sunday night excitement, turn out for a New Hampshire College hockey game! Our team will be playing the Concord College team on Sunday at 7:30 p.m. at the Souhegan Skating Club, Merrimack. Come on out and support your team!

SHAKY'S

The Brothers of Phi Delta Psi invite you to come to Shaky's Pizza Parlor in Nashua, Sat., Jan. 26. Please meet in the Student Center at 8 p.m.

PIANO PLAYER NEEDED

Would you like to "tickle the ivories" for the Miss New Hampshire College Pageant? A pianist is needed to rehearse with the talent acts getting ready for the March 30 competition on campus. If you're great with the 88, please contact Sandi Roy at 4-1213 or 7-4741; Carol MacDonald at 669-5492, or Mrs. Dorothy Rogers, Frost 50.

HUMANITIES DEPT.

There will be a Humanities Department meeting today at 12 noon in S12.

NEED MONEY?

The Puritan's "Backroom" (on D. W. Highway, North) is looking for good and hard workers to work as waiters, waitresses and bouncers. Experience--very helpful. Those who are interested may drop into the Placement Library between 9 a.m. and 4:30 p.m. on Monday, Jan. 28, for an interview with one of the "Backroom" representatives.

DISC JOCKEYS

Please sign up with Brian Gorden in the Student Activities Office before Wed., Jan. 30 if you would like to have a show. You must sign up in order to have a show. Thank you.

NEED AN APARTMENT?

Roommate wanted to share expenses of a new 2-bedroom apartment with kitchen facilities, located off the Daniel Webster Highway in Hooksett. Please call after 6 p.m., 668-2509.

SMOKER

Phi Delta Psi is having a Smoker Monday, January 28 at 8 p.m. in the Little Theater.

HONOR SOCIETY

Don't forget the important meeting today at 12:00 noon in S14. All members please attend. New members are welcome. Requirements for entry into the Honor Society: 1 semester of 3.5 or better, and an overall G.P.A. of 3.2.

TWO MUSICAL EVENTS

NHC will sponsor two important musical events on two consecutive evenings. On Thursday, Jan. 31 a classical pianist, Professor Donald Steele from the University of New Hampshire, will present a program of Mozart, Schubert, Debussy and Chopin. Mr. Steele's concert, which begins at 8 p.m., will be held in the Student Center.

On Friday evening, February 1, the famed singer, actor and songwriter Kris Kristofferson will appear in concert at Manchester's Practical Arts Auditorium. Kristofferson's 7 and 10 p.m. performances, sponsored by NHC, will feature many hit songs composed by him, including the current hit, "Why Me." Tickets for the concert are available in the Student Activities Office.

ACTIVITIES

Friday, January 25

12:00 noon MIS 20 Tutoring - Keypunch Room

12:00 noon Cost Accounting Tutoring - F59

12:00 noon Inter. Acct. Tutoring - F59

12:00 noon Humanities Dept. Meeting - S12

12:00 noon Honor Society - S14

8:30 p.m. BYOB - Student Center

Saturday, January 26

2:00 p.m. Basketball Game at Western New England College

Sunday, January 27

8:00 p.m. Manchester Chorale Concert Memorial High School Auditorium

SUCCESSFUL PROJECT.

A special evening program was held on campus recently honoring 12 Manchester public school students who had completed a unique typing course at NHC. A 10-week experimental project developed by Assistant Professor Jean Silver afforded NHC Business Teacher Education majors the opportunity to employ both group and individual teaching methods with pupils from the 5th to 9th grades. NHC students involved in the project, a part of their Methods of Teaching Typing course, were Paul Rounds, Brattleboro, Vt.; John Willenbucher, Manchester; Mary Kelly, Brighton, Mass.; Dave Schoff, Maynard, Mass.; Cindy Clogston, Pittsburg, NH; Lloyd Ranlett, Salem, NH; Michael Boland, Lowell, Mass.; Tom Burnham, Nashua, NH; Dennis Dodge, Bath Maine; Paul Dion, Beverly, Mass.; Janet Yerdon, Cherry Valley, NY; and Nina Toscano, Congers, NY.

SUCCESSFUL PROJECT Continued

Academic Dean James Grace, assisted by Dr. R. John Reynolds, presented completion certificates to the young typists at a ceremony attended by their parents. Star performe in the class, which had a 1 - 1 ratio of teacher to pupil, was Susan Brien of the 8th grade in Southside Junior High School. She advanced from an early speed of 16 words per minute to 57 words per minute at the end of the 10 weeks of typing instruction from NHC Business Education majors.

Although most people are not aware of the fact, two out of every three adults are non-smokers. Despite this, non-smokers have traditionally felt themselves to be a minority. These same "non-smokers", nonetheless, can inhale the equivalent of a pack of cigarettes just by spending a typical eight-hour working day in a smoky environment. In fact, the carbon monoxide given off by cigarettes in smoke-filled rooms often exceeds Environmental Protection Agency safety recommendations that suggest that an individual could be safely exposed to such a concentration for a maximum of only an hour, not more than once a year.

According to a national study, children ging up in homes where parents smoke have faster heart rates and higher blood pressures and can also experience more frequent illnesses of the respiratory system. Also, acute respiratory illnesses are more frequent among children in homes where the parents smoked than among children of non-smoking parents.

Some insurance companies are now considering giving lower premiums to people who can show some proof that they are non-smokers. Non-smokers have fewer accidents in cars and fewer fires at home. Lighting cigarettes or dropping ashes in one's lap have been seen to be unnecessary hazards while driving. Several insurance companies alreay give lower life insurance premiums to non-smokers.

Most of the information in this article was supplied by the New Hampshire Lung Association, 456 Beech Street, Manchester. More detailed information is available through them. The next article will deal with action being taken by non-smokers to gain their rights as they see them. Brian Gorden, Chairman, Committee to Study Smoking in Classrooms